

Inside this Issue:

General Membership	
Meeting Minutes1	-
Calendar of Events2	

MAY 2017 NEWSLETTER

CLUB OFFICERS:

President	Larry Main
Vice President	George Kuechle
Treasurer	Paul Kipping
Secretary	Jerry Smude
Membership	Brian O'Toole
Fundraising/Events	Dawn Peterson
Grooming	Mark Spease
Trail Maintenance	John "Buck" Glewwe

NEXT MEETING: Sunday, July 16th, at Rosenthal's at 12:30 pm

<u>Attendees:</u> Larry Main, Jerry Smude, Mark Spease, John & Becky Glewwe, Paul Kipping, Jim Barshack, Mike Anesi, Lee & Lisa Ledford, George & Teri Kuechle, Greg Brady, Ed Christensen, Kari Budge, Mike Hemquist

President - Larry Main

The club received \$230 from Larry's St. Patty's Day Stand. Thanks Larry!!

Lengthy discussion was held on the purchase of the new tractor. It was suggested we change the bylaw to allow for an emergency meeting in the future.

Trail 140, at the south end of Lipsey may not be open next season due to a land owner's refusal to grant us access. Buck is working on this or finding an alternative route.

Vice President - George Kuechle

George is getting prices on improvements and repairs on the maintenance building.

Trail Maintenance - John "Buck" Glewwe.

Scott Township has given us permission to brush Kessler Rd and Old "A".

Trail 8 needs to be moved 100 feet because the electric company bought the land.

Grooming – Mark Spease

Mark reported all is ok. Ed was given a club jacket. He modeled it for us as well. Looks good Ed!

Membership fees - Brian O'Toole

Business membership dues are due by August 15th. It was discussed and voted to reduce the fee to \$100 (this year only) due to the lack of snow for the past 3 years. If you pay the fees by August 15th you will be on the map. If paid after August 15th the fee will be \$125 and you will not be on the map.

Fundraising/Events - Dawn Petersen

Lee Ledford, from West Point is planning to sponsor a Radar Run and requested help from the club. It was agreed we would assist. (Date and time to be determined)

Casino night, fall 2017 will be held at West Point Lodge and fall, 2018 will be held at the Cabaret. No actual dates have been set yet.

The annual golf outing has been moved to Monday, August 14th, 2017 at Voyager Village.

Dawn requested to have a co-chair. It was voted down.

<u>Treasury – Paul Kipping</u>

The treasury report was discussed and approved.

Mike Hemquist presented a proposal. Mike works for and was representing Webb Lake. They are looking for financing to put up a 150 x 150 fence just north of the town garage. His request was a \$1000. The club voted to donate \$500 towards the project.

<u>Secretary – Jerry Smude</u>

The board nominees are as follows: Vice President – George Kuechle Grooming – Mark Spease Treasury – Paul Kipping Fundraising – No Candidate

Agenda items for July meeting:

Radar Run Board Elections

<u>Calendar of Events</u>					
July 16th, 2017	Club meeting	12:30 pm Rosenthal's			
Aug 20th, 2017	No monthly meeting				
Sept 17th, 2017	Club meeting	12:30 pm The Local			



PO Box 111 Spooner, WI 54801

Check out our website:

www.wilakespines.org

On Facebook:

www.Facebook.com/lakes-pines-sno-trails.com

PLEASE BE SURE TO PATRONIZE ALL OF LAKES & PINES' GENEROUS BUSINESS MEMBERS

A & H Country Market

(Northwinds Resort)

Cabaret

Four Star Sports

Glider's Bar & Grill

JoMama's Cafe

Lipsie Pines

The Local

Lumberjack Saloon & Eatery

The Main Store

Mallard Lake Family Resort

McKenzie Landing

Northwoods

Oakridge

Rosenthal's Resort

The Shop Bar & Grill

Voyager Village

West Point Lodge

What The Heck